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Resume

My personal work, in all media, is concerned with boundaries and 
thresholds; be they from light to dark, sea to land, day to night, 
youth to maturity or truth to invention. 

In terms of methodology, I prefer to work from direct observation. 
However, as with other boundaries I am aware of the narrative 
possibilities  of deliberately avoiding the perfectly clear view 
in favour of slight and controlled obfuscation.

I have been a creative practitioner since 1985, when I joined the 
Royal Air Force as a trainee Photographer directly from school, 
ending my service engagement in 1991. Post my military service, I 
progressed through various editorial photographic positions, 
culminating in ten years as Staff Photographer for the Eastern 
Daily Press from 1993 to 2003. 

Since 2003 I have been a self employed artist, photographer and 
teacher; most recently part-time (2007 - 2018), at North Walsham 
High School in Norfolk, as the sole Photography Instructor 
teaching all GCSE students who take Photography as an option at 
Key Stage 4. I have also taught Art at Key Stage 3 and Key Stage 
4.

Additionally I have taught life drawing, photography, and 
Photoshop to both adults and school students in various venues, 
including residential programmes for socially and behaviourally 
challenged students, which were conducted in a non school 
environment. 

In 2013 the Rabley Drawing Centre chose two of my sketchbooks for 
their national sketchbook award and touring show Sketch 2013.

In 2014 I gained a Masters Degree in Fine Art from Norwich 
University of the Arts. Particularly gratifying was the sale of a 
piece from my final show to the University Permanent Collection. 

I won second prize at Paint Out Wells in 2017.
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EVENING SKYLINE, MUNDESLEY, OIL PASTEL, 12.5CM X 12.5CM


